CITY OF MOULTON
WORK SESSION
June 22, 2020
5:00 PM

Present-Mayor Weatherwax
Brent White
Joyce Jeffreys
Jason White
Cassandra Lee
Denise Lovett

The meeting was opened with a call from RSA to explain the Tier | and Tier Il options that need
to be voted on. They are not doing on site consultations due to the COVID-19 so they arranged
to call in. Several employees had questions that were ask of the representative and answered.
Some of the Council also posed questions in regards to how the program was going to work.
The finalization came down to that the Tier Il employees could get the benefits of the Tier |
employees at a cost to them and the City but if a decision wasn’t made in a timely manner then
the City would not be able to make this selection at a later date. The Tier | employees would
not be affected in anyway by this change unless the City became financially unable to pay which
is a very unlikely thing to happen. Tier Il current employees pay 6% and FLC employees pay 7%
their contribution would change to 7 %% for regular and 8 %% for FLC employees and all
benefits that are outlined for the Tier | employees would also be extended to the Tier Il
employees.

Our auditor Jeremy Jeffreys was present to answer questions on the financial situation of the
City. With two big projects on the table needing to be completed the questions were posed to
whether or not the City could move forward on both. Mr. Jeffreys said he felt like the City was
in good shape and that it could handle moving forward on the sidewalk “East Project” on Byler
Rd and also borrow money to finish the ballfields at the H. A. Alexander Park. He said he would
like to see the budget figures for the upcoming year even though it was determined that the
COVID-19 hadn’t impacted the City as much as some there is always the latter effects such as
business license being down etc. that could have some economic impact on the City’s revenue.

The Sidewalk project on Byler Rd “East” will Prebid on July 23™ and be opened on July 30,
2020. This information was given to Mayor Weatherwax by the engineering firm.

Park and Recreation is having games played at this time following the CDC guidelines. The New
Ballfields are being requested but need more work before they can be opened for play but the
light poles are being addressed at this time and will be installed soon.

Emily Edwards will be meeting with supervisors in the coming week on budget and then on July
13t she has ask that the Supervisors be present at that Work Session to present and talk to the
Council about budget items for the upcoming year.
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